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CDC updates and simplifies respiratory virus
recommendations
Recommendations are easier to follow and help protect those most at risk
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CDC released today updated recommendations for how people can protect themselves and their communities from

respiratory viruses, including COVID-19. The new guidance brings a unified approach to addressing risks from a range

of common respiratory viral illnesses, such as COVlD-19, flu, and RSV, which can cause significant health impacts and

strain on hospitals and health care workers. CDC is making updates to the recommendations now because the U.S. is

seeing far fewer hospitalizations and deaths associated with COVID-19 and because we have more tools than ever to

combat flu, COVID, and RSV.

'Today's announcement reflects the progress we have made in protecting against severe illness from COVID-19," said

CDC Director Dr. Mandy Cohen. "However, we still must use the commonsense solutions we know work to protect

ourselves and others from serious illness from respiratory viruses—this includes vaccination, treatment, and staying

home when we get sick."

As part of the guidance, CDC provides active recommendations on core prevention steps and strategies:

• Staying up to date with vaccination to protect people against serious illness, hospitalization, and death. This

includes flu, COVID-19, and RSV if eligible.

• Practicing good hygiene by covering coughs and sneezes, washing or sanitizing hands often, and cleaning

frequently touched surfaces.

• Taking steps for cleaner air, such as bringing in more fresh outside air, purifying indoor air, or gathering outdoors.

When people get sick with a respiratory virus, the updated guidance recommends that they stay home and away

from others. For people with COVID-19 and influenza, treatment is available and can lessen symptoms and lower the

risk of severe illness. The recommendations suggest returning to normal activities when, for at least 24 hours,

symptoms are improving overall, and if a fever was present, it has been gone without use of a fever-reducing

medication.




